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                                                                 TOWN OF NORTH READING
           


            __________________________                             Massachusetts        Conservation Commission

Minutes
Tuesday, November 16, 2010
Mr. Weiss, Chairman, called the Tuesday, November 16, 2010, meeting of the Conservation Commission to order at 7:30 PM in Room 14 of the North Reading Town Hall, 235 North Street, North Reading, MA.

Members

Present:

Martin Weiss, Chairperson
 




Lori Mitchener, Vice Chair 




Jonathan Cody, Member



Absent:  

 Tim Allen, Member 




 Tom Romeo, Members



 Leah Basbanes, Conservation Agent
Staff


 

Present:

Kathy Morgan
Guests:



Discussion/ Correspondence File/Minutes
Minutes
Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission approve the minutes of October 25, 2010.
Discussion
35 Lakeside Blvd. 

Mike O’Neill, from O’Neill Associates was present along with Mr. Norton, the owner.  Mr. O’Neill submitted a two page letter outlining the circumstances at the site and why a portion of the wall should remain and how soft solutions would not work in that area. Ms. Mitchener and Mr. Cody agreed with Ms. Basbanes report that a portion of the wall should remain to support the structural integrity of the dwelling.  Mr. Weiss asked about the roots being endangered in removing the wall.  Mr. O’Neill said the wall and rocks behind it would have to be removed by hand and would create a top of bank 4’ in height above the pond, making it unstable.  Mr. O’Neill said the wall will protect what’s behind it from most storm events.  Mr. Weiss said the right portion of the wall should be removed by hand and approval given by the agent for the time of year for the work to commence.  

Ms. Mitchener moved to approve the plan submitted by Mr. O’Neill, entitled Conservation Restoration Plan, dated October 19, 2010, as part of the Enforcement Order and the southern portion of the wall is to be removed by hand and approved by the agent.  Mr. Cody seconded the motion; and it was voted 3-0.

A letter will be sent to the owner outlining the outcome of this discussion.

61 Marblehead St. 245-1236

Mr. Sorenson, the owner was present.  He explained that he still has some final grading to do and because he is unemployed, he hasn’t started the garage.  

Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission move to grant a one year extension to expire 11/17/11 
Certificate of Compliance
84 Concord Street  
Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 3-0;

that the Conservation Commission issue a Certificate of Compliance for work satisfactorily completed.

Public Hearings

10 Adrian Drive – (245-1377) inground pool
Mr. Pasquale, the owner, was present.  Mr. Pasquale would like to install an inground pool in an area that is now lawn.  Part of the project will include restoring the 12’ buffer with a new boulder wall.  The plants to be used in the buffer restoration will be native wetland plants.  Ms. Basbanes mentions in her notes that work had already started, but no impact occurred in the wetland.  Ms. Basbanes also notes that the installed silt fence, is in the wrong location and should be installed on the upland side of the wetland boundary.  
Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions, plus a condition that the applicant should check with the Conservation agent as to the location of the erosion controls and there shall be no de-watering of pool water toward the wetlands.
157 Main Street (245-xxxx) ANRAD
Steve Erikson, from Norris Environmental, was present. The site has some commercial buildings on it with parking areas.  There are wetlands to the back of the property and a stream that runs E to W, listed on the USGS map as a perennial river.  Ms. Basbanes notes were read out loud;   157 Main St-ANRAD-  Applicant has submitted a wetland delineation plan.  I have reviewed the delineation in the field and find it to be reasonably accurate.  The edge is very well defined, in part by historic fill.  The applicant has also submitted information address the status of Rapier Brook.  The USGS map shows this stream to be a perennial river, yet sufficient evidence as outlined in 310 CMR 10.58 (2) has been submitted establishing the stream as intermittent.   
 There is no DEP# yet or comments.

Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission should approve the wetland delineation as accurately drawn, but hold for DEP number and comments.
3 Gifford Way (245-1363) single family house

Attorney Senior and Luke Roy, O’Neill Associates, were present for the applicant.  Changes were made to the plan such as adding pervious pavement, requested by CPC and the 12’ buffer established around the replication areas.  They are proposing a catch basin over the existing drain to capture runoff on Lisa Lane to lessen the velocity in the opposite direction and help control erosion.  They will also be doing infiltration around the driveway.  Attorney Senior explained that at the CPC meeting, it was discussed that DPW would be urged to gain a drainage easement and capture the flooding that goes out to Rt. 62.  Mr. Weiss referred to Ms. Basbanes notes regarding the 4 trees that blew over onto an abutter’s fence & shed.  
3 Gifford Way – It is my understanding that the CPC has finally approved the plan.  Mr. Roy made additional revisions per my request to establish the 12’ buffer around the replication areas.  Last week, after a storm event, 4 trees blew over onto an abutter’s fence and shed.  The owner of 3 Gifford contacted me about removing the trees.  I allowed the removal considering the unsafe nature of the situation.  Stumps were to be left in place and all other slash and woodchips to be removed from site. 

Ms. Basbanes is to send a letter to abutter about dumping leaves in the wetlands.

Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 3-0;

that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions.

65 Burroughs Road (245-1375) septic system 

Luke Roy, from O’Neill Associates, was present.  The Public Hearing was continued until a Board of Health permit was issued and comments from DEP were received.  Mr. Roy advised members that the Board of Health met earlier this night and issued a permit with one condition that a fence be installed between the two houses.  The neighbor from 67 Burroughs Rd. was present and said that he has lived through four 100 year storms and he is concerned with where the water will go.  He does feel that the fence will be aesthetically pleasing.
Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions, but hold for DEP comments.
Other Business

28 Leclair Street 
The owners, Lisa and Jim Pino, were present and explained that a tree had fallen down and they had cleaned up after it.  There supposed to have come in to the Commission’s previous meeting but were confused on the date of the meeting.  Ms. Basbanes spoke with them and gave them a planting plan to compensate for the downed tree.  Two trees and four bushes were outlined on the plan.  The owners felt the plan was over compensating for the one tree.  Members advised them to speak with Ms. Basbanes to negotiate an appropriate balance.  While at the meeting, the Pinos mentioned a tree branch hanging over their property that their insurance company had sent them a letter on.  They were advised to send a letter to the Conservation office.
105 Elm Street – Certificate of Compliance re-sign 245-1077
Members re-signed another original.

415 Park Street – Certificate of Compliance 245-415
Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission issue a Certificate of Compliance.
Adjourn 

Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission adjourn the meeting at 8:30 PM

Approved ______________________ Dated _______________
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